
Join the TPNA for 
“The Wearin’ o’ the Green”

On Saturday, March 12th the Tyler Park Neighborhood Association 
will join the “Ancient Order of the Hibernians” in the annual St. 
Patrick’s Day parade. The parade theme this year is "100 Years Irish 
Rising" which commemorates the centenary of the Easter Rising in 
Ireland. This occasion in 1916 was the moment when the Irish 
people declared themselves, and Ireland, as one true free Republic. 
2016 marks the 15th appearance of the TPNA in this event. 
Thousands of spectators will line Bardstown Rd. and enjoy 
traditional Irish food and libations provided by local restaurants.
All Tyler Park residents are invited to meet at the corner of 
Bardstown Rd. and Rosewood Ave. at 1:30 pm. We will then walk to 
our assigned staging area, as parking is very limited. The parade is a 
great opportunity to support our beautiful neighborhood (and show 
off our TPNA banner). So don your green and come out to enjoy one 
of the most widely celebrated holidays in the world! For more 
information contact Rebecca Watson at rebecca.watson@twc.com or 
by phone at 456-4320. --Rebecca Watson
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Tyler Park Neighborhood Association’s
Easter Egg Hunt in Tyler Park

Saturday, March 26th at Noon

All residents are welcome to attend the annual Tyler Park 
Neighborhood Easter Egg Hunt. The hunt will be held Saturday, 
March 26th at 12 noon. One area of the park east of the bridge will 
be designated for each of the following age groups:

Toddlers (under 3 years)
Three to five year olds
Six to eight year olds

Nine to twelve year olds
Each child should bring a basket or bag for collecting 
the eggs and line up with the appropriate age group 
until the official start of the hunt is announced. 

Special prizes to the lucky finders of the “golden eggs” will be 
awarded. Kids, be sure to stop at the TPNA table to register for the 
grand prize drawing. Adults, remember to purchase a raffle ticket for 
a dozen eggs-- freshly laid by the famed hens of Mossrose (owner 
Manny Carralero).
Please join your neighbors and greet the Easter Bunny at this fun-
filled Tyler Park event. 
Volunteers are needed to help prepare the park for the hunt.  All 
volunteers should meet at the park by10 am. -- Rebecca Watson Tyler Park Neighborhood Association

Garden Tour: 
Saturday, June 11th from 9:30 AM - 3:30 PM

After Party begins at 6 pm
Gardens and Garden Sitters still needed.

Contact: Terry Redden at: tredden@semonin.com 454-5795 
or Jeanette Westbrook at: Westbrookj@aol.com 451-8207.
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a resounding success and raising money for the Tyler Park Master 
Plan!

A new park is in the making in Tyler Park neighborhood!  A group of 
Beechwood Avenue neighbors have banded together to turn the 
vacant green space on Beechwood adjacent to the Mid-City Mall 
side parking lot into a pocket park.  The park will be operated by the 
Beechwood group and open to the public.  The lease for the property 
was recently signed and the Beechwood group is hard at work on 
plans for the park. 

The Garden Tour Committee is also already hard at work 
planning this year's event.  We still need gardens and we always 
need volunteers!  If you would like your garden to be on the tour or 
to volunteer to "garden-sit" during the tour, please contact Terry 
Redden at tredden@semonin.com 454-5795 or Jeanette Westbrook 
at Westbrookj@aol.com 451-8207.

Our monthly Tyler Park Neighborhood Association meetings are 
normally held in the meeting room of the public library in the Mid-
City Mall.  We will be at a different meeting site in April and May 
due to Mall renovations.  If you have an idea for an alternative 
meeting space, please contact me at kristennicole@hotmail.com or 
287-7035.  Watch our website for the alternative meeting location.

Spring is a time for renewal, rejuvenation and activity.  Our 
neighborhood is only as good as we make it.  Spring is a great time 
to get involved in helping to make your neighborhood the best it can 
be.  Neighborhood association meetings are held the last Thursday of 
every month at 7:00 p.m. in the Highlands-Shelby Park public 
library.  Meetings are open to everyone.  We are always looking for 
new members and volunteers.  We have several committees that you 
can volunteer for, so come to a monthly meeting or e-mail me to find 
one that suits your interests.  We can always use your talents!

Lastly , in the spirit of spring and change, our website has a new 
address.  It is: www.tylerpark.org. 

I am looking forward to a great year in Tyler Park! 
--Kristen Millwood, TPNA President

View from the Bridge
Sound the flute!
Now it's mute!
Bird's delight,
Day and night,
Nightingale,
In the dale,
Lark in sky,--
Merrily,
Merrily merrily, to welcome in the year.

-Excerpted from Spring by William Blake

Happy spring!   The weather is warming up and so is the activity in 
Tyler Park!  While nationally presidential debates and primaries are 
in full-swing, we in Metro Council District 8 also have an exciting 
election coming up!  Long-serving Councilman Tom Owen will not 
be running for Metro Council and there are several candidates vying 
for his seat.  There will be a Candidate Forum  on Sunday, April 17th 
from 2-4 pm.  The place will be announced at a later date.  Check the 
city's calendar for updates. Go to www.louisvilleky.gov, and click 
on "City Events" then click on "View All Events".  At the 
Forum, you will also be able to register to vote and check your 
polling place!  It's a one-stop shop for your local election needs, so 
come on out to listen, learn, ask and get involved in YOUR 
community!   

The TPNA had our own elections at our January meeting.  We bid a 
fond adieu to Kathy Schickli as President and thank her for her 
service!  We will miss her boundless and infectious energy and hope 
that she can find time to visit us!  I moved back to Louisville in 2005 
after seventeen years away and made Tyler Park my home.  I feel 
lucky every day to live in such an active, friendly, creative, walkable 
neighborhood.  I am pleased to serve Tyler Park this year as 
President. 

There are several other events on the horizon: First up is the St. 
Patrick's Day Parade on Saturday March 12th.  The Tyler Park 
Neighborhood Association will once again be represented in the 
Parade.  Don your green, come out and cheer us on!  Easter is early 
this year folks!  Right on the heels of the St. Pat's Day Parade will be 
the annual Tyler Park Easter Egg Hunt on Saturday, March 26th at 
noon.  A spring robin has whispered in my ear that the Easter Bunny 
will be making an appearance!  Don't miss it!  I am also excited to 
announce that Shakespeare in Tyler Park will be back this year!  On 
Saturday, April 30th at 6:00 p.m. come on down to the park and 
catch Romeo and Juliet in the act, so to speak! 

The 9th Annual Wine Tasting was a huge success!  Tickets were sold 
out in advance!  Wines and food from Italy were featured as well as 
several selfie spots including the leaning Tower of Pisa and two 
gorgeous gondolas hand-crafted by our own Mike Gramig.   A huge 
THANK YOU to our Wine Tasting Committee for making this event 

In addition to the officers, Tyler Park Neighborhood Association 
Board Members are Ray Brundige, Clark Cox, Melissa Emanuele, 
Stan Esterle, Mike Gramig, Denis Hommrich, Mike Kuharich, 
JoAnn Mosier, Chip Nold, Jo Shipley, Doug Thrasher, Rebecca 
Watson, Andy Westbrook, and Jeanette Westbrook.

TPNA Contacts
info@tylerpark.org

President - Kristen Millwood - 287-7035
First Vice President - Brian Caudill - 439-8030
Second Vice President - Ken Baker - 452-6506

Treasurer - Manny Carralero - 451-5198
Secretary - Janet Dakan - 727-6856

Newsletter Editor - Florence Saltzman
editorTPNL@gmail.com

TPNA meetings are held the fourth Thursday of each 
month (except November and December) from 7 to 9 
pm at  the Highlands/Shelby Park branch of the 
Louisville Free Public Library inside the Mid City Mall. 
All neighborhood residents and business neighbors are 
welcome to attend.
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possible through the generosity of these local merchants, so please 
remember to support them. Also, many thanks go to dedicated and 
hard working wine tasting committee members, Jo Ann Mosier, Ann 
Finney, Joan Dubay, Ken Baker, Rebecca Watson and Mike Gramig, 
and the numerous volunteers who put the event together.
Proceeds from the fund raising event totaled almost $4000, a new 
record, and benefited the Tyler Park Master Plan. The proceeds are 
designated towards the construction of an American with Disabilities 
Act compliant walkway on the hilltop along Tyler Park Drive 
between Tyler Parkway and Edgeland.

 
The Tyler Park Master Plan along with the wine tasting event 
received a big boost from a full page article written by Courier 
Journal reporter, Martha Elson, which appeared in the newspaper on 
the Sunday prior to the event.   The story, entitled “Group seeks to 
upgrade, restore Tyler Park,”  featured the history of Tyler Park 

including vintage photos and a 
description of the Tyler Park 
Master Plan.  To see the full 
story, use your internet search 
provider and search for “Tyler 
Park” plus the number 
“79125870”.  -- Jo Shipley

Ciao Neighbors!
The 9th Annual Tyler Park Neighborhood Association Wine Tasting 
was a smashing success with   a sellout crowd attending the festive 
event on January 31st, at the Mid City Mall. The Italian themed event 
featured a wide selection of Italian wines from the Wine Market, 
Italian hors d’ouevres from ValuMarket’s catering department, and 
music by Ben Jones of Better Days Records. ValuMarket’s floral 
department provided the beautiful flower arrangements that 
decorated the venue. 

 

Many thanks go to these sponsors along with Sandy Metts and the 
Metts Company for providing the venue, Bazo’s Restaurant, Terry 
Redden of Semonin Realtors and our advertisers, Drs. Young and 
Linehan of Art & Crafts Dental, Highland Family Dentistry and Dr. 
Gabor S. Vargo D.M.D., The Fish House/Café Beignet, The Jewel 
Box, Kaleidoscope Hair Salon, Jazzercise – Martha Brown, Clay & 
Cotton, and Dr. Philip W. Barber D.M.D. The wine tasting is only 
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details. The photo for the story in fact showed the houses at the other 
end from 1629 toward Bardstown Road. 

 The story passes basic fact checking. The city had several house 
moving firms in the early 1900’s.3 Windsor Place was designed as a 
high-end subdivision made of brick and other solid materials.4 The 
Schuster family who had owned that land had had six or seven rental 
houses on their street, called Schuster Court.  Assuming the rentals 
were frame houses, they would have had to be moved.  The L. F. 
Schuster mentioned in the Herald was a member of the family and 
also the son-in-law of Mary Herp, whose land was the Bardstown 
Road end of Tyler Parkway.

 The next round of fact checking does not fare as well. Leo 
Schuster’s house at 1829 was part of his wife’s inheritance from 
Mary Herp and its location was accordingly shown on the 1904 plat 
for Mary’s subdivision and also on a 1905 insurance map kept at the 
University of Kentucky. It is unlikely the house was moved for 
Windsor Place, platted in 1910.

 What I suspect happened is that the reporter or his informants 
knew of the connections and assumed Leo Schuster’s house must 
have been one of the houses that had been moved.  Oddly enough 
that lends credence to the general idea that some frame houses were 
moved – but which ones were they?.

 We have no way to tell. The moves could have been at any time 
during the construction of Windsor Place. Any records that might 
have been required for house moving are long gone, as are most 
building permits.

 My conclusion is to show a newer version of the photo that ran 
in 1933, and to sympathize with The Neighborhood Reporter’s 
decision to skip the history and talk about the appealing little kids on 
the street.

 

The text and the contemporary photograph of Tyler Parkway are  © 
2016 Ray Brundige

-- Ray Brundige, TPNA Board

We Are Looking For TPNA History
A volunteer organization is completely filled with volunteers, and 
volunteers are not always completely organized.  So… we have lost 
large portions of our history and we need your help finding it.
This is a call to the community at large to lend or donate documents 
or pictures to TPNA so we can build historical archives.  Send us an 
email at brundige@iglou.com:

♦ Use Archive Donation as the email subject.
♦ Describe the materials you have, and whether you want to 

donate them or lend them to be copied.
♦ Tell us the best way to contact you to pick up the materials.

Our goal is to have at least one physical copy of every newsletter the 
association has printed, and a complete list of the officers who 
served in each year.  We have a collection of recent newsletters and a 
partial list of officers, but are missing at least some of the officers for 
1974-1983, 1995-1998, and 2004.
We are also interested in materials from other community 
organizations that served our neighborhood before 1974, such as the 
old Tyler Park Club, news clippings, photographs, and personal 
accounts of life and events in the area.
The long term plan is to gather what we can, take an inventory with 
summary information, and then pass the materials to an organization 
that can maintain the documents in a safe, professionally managed 
archive. -- Ray Brundige

Researching History

 A sense of place is one element that makes a house a home. 
Native sons and daughters build that sense with memories like 
“That’s where I grew up” or  “went to school” or “married”.  The 
rest of us must rely on the memories we can find.  Our new 
neighbors, Shawn and Stephanie Reilly, were engaged in that search 
when someone told them I had written pieces for this newsletter,1 
and Shawn called me. So here is a bit of memory for all of you, 
courtesy of the Reilly’s.

 The memory came from a column that ran for a brief time in the 
Louisville Herald-Post.   A staffer writing as “The Neighborhood 
Reporter” wandered Louisville to ask residents who they were, what 
they did, and what they knew about the place where they were 
living. The stories appeared under the title “Your Street and Mine”. 
One of the streets covered in the spring of 1933 was Tyler Parkway.2

 Most of the story rambled pleasantly along about the people. 
The J. L.  Schan family at 1801 had two daughters. The Thompsons 
at 1819 had three children.  The Klaphekes at 1633 had a son whose 
buddy was the Bleiweiss boy at 1816. A man named Henry 
Bornhauser had built the brick bungalow at 1817 eight years before.  
The Frank L.  Bruckhauser family lived at 1811. Charles W. Hesson 
at 1805 wrote poetry.

 Nice enough, but the more interesting tidbit was that the six 
“frame houses that first strike your eye” had been moved to develop 
Windsor Place. Other than stating that one belonged to T.  F. Wilson 
at 1815 and another to L. F. Schuster at 1829, the story gave no 
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Join Kentucky Shakespeare for their 
3rd Annual Shakespeare in the Parks Tour! 

Coming to Tyler Park
Saturday, April 30th at 6pm
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Park Planning Committee Report 
Spring 2016

As we await Punxsutawney Phil’s forecast, we prepare for spring in 
Tyler Park. So far, the sledding hill and its new trees have survived 
intact. The pathway at the top, parallel to Edenside remains in sad 
shape and we await attention by Metro Parks (more than a year ago 
we were promised its repair.)
The January Wine Tasting was a tremendous success and broke all 
records. Well done, Wine Tasting Committee! The Wine Tasting 
Event proceeds are dedicated to the Park Fund. 
We have scheduled an Olmsted volunteer maintenance day for 
Saturday, March 19. All neighbors are invited. On this day we will 
have a group of students from Bellarmine providing service. We will 
meet at 10:00 AM and work until about noon. Several other dates are 
being scheduled and when they’re set we will publicize them. 
When the weather breaks we will be meeting the new Parks Director, 
Seve Ghose, for a tour of Tyler Park to introduce him to the park and 
the variety of projects that we hope to undertake in the near future, 
continuing our efforts to make the Tyler Park Master Plan a reality.
Hopefully the 5 more weeks of winter, or 5 more weeks until spring 
– whichever comes first - will pass quickly! -- Mike Gramig

Delicious Pizza
Friendly Neighbors

Great Cause
Join your neighbors at Impellizzeri’s, 
1381 Bardstown Road, on Monday, 
March 14th between 6 pm and closing 

at 11 pm. Impellizzeri’s will be donating 10% of their sales during 
that time to the Tyler Park Master Fund.

Mike at Carteck
Let me introduce you to 
Mike Van Meter, owner of 
Carteck, 1260 Baxter, 
(across the street from the 
rear of the Mid-City Mall).  
Mike is one of the most 
versatile, talented people 
you'll ever meet!  He's an 
excellent mechanic, but his 
talents are much broader 
than that. He's a musician, a 

remodeler, and a wake-boarder!!  Let me tell you more about his 
skills. He has his own five person band which he calls “Mary, 
Mary.”  (So named for his wife of many years, Mary Beth.) He plays 
guitar. This past January they played at Headliners, and this March 
you can see and hear them as they play in our neighborhood St. 
Patrick's Day Parade. They used to play full-time until he opened his 
own shop. Now they only play occasionally.  
Another passion is wake-boarding. You say, “What's that?” I hadn't 
heard of it either but Mike has great pictures! It's similar to water 
skiing but without skis; only a small surfboard.  Mike grew up 
during the summers on Rough River, and became a water-baby.  
There, with his grandfather as his mentor, he also learned “how to 
swing a hammer.”  In other words, how to take things apart and put 
them back together. 
After graduating from St. Xavier High School in 1981, Mike got his 
first job at Bill Collins Ford where his mom worked. He had been 
working there part-time during high school, and became full-time 
after graduation.  He stayed there two years.  After that, he worked at 
several other auto repair shops until he opened his present shop.
Mike opened the shop on Baxter in December, 1995.  He had been 
working at the downtown Ford dealership as the head mechanic 
when he decided to open his own place. He saw an ad in the CJ for a 
two-bay garage shop.  He reports that when he first saw it, it had no 
insulation and one light bulb hanging from the middle ceiling.  He 
did all the necessary improvements himself, and now it's well-lit, 
and well insulated. He also designed the logo for his shop. It's a 
giant spark plug!  Notice it the next time you drive by.  It fits the 
store perfectly. 
Mike has had helpers but presently works alone, except for Sarah, 
also a mechanic, who comes in about five days a month. Mike has 
lots of business and is very successful.  Indeed, Ray and Tom of the 
famous NPR radio show, Car Talk, rate him the top mechanic for our 
area!!  Guess what?  They're right!!
As I said earlier, Mike is married to Mary Beth, and they have two 
adult daughters. When he first opened his shop, his two daughters 
were in private high school; so to supplement his income, he did 
bathroom and kitchen remodeling.  He worked after-hours during the 
week and week-ends.  Fortunately, he no longer needs to do that.
Here's something else I learned about Mike.  He meets his 87 year-
old mother for lunch each Thursday.  He reports he's been doing this 
for years!!  Any man who takes time for his mother is top-notch in 
my book!!  And know this, his mom is still working full-time at Bill 
Collins!!  The apple doesn't fall far from the tree.  
Excepting for paint, body repairs and tires, CarTeck can handle any 
other repair issues.  He has a web-site, Carteck.net.  His email is also 
creative: mahalo1719@yahoo.com.  (Mahalo is Hawaiian for thank 
you.)  Finally, his phone number is: 502-459-2010.  His hours are 
8:30-5, Monday – Friday.  
I have been taking my car to Mike for many years.  I can tell you 
from experience, he has integrity and intelligence.  He will keep 
your car running for years, as he has with mine.  I hope we have 
Mike on Baxter for years to come. --Phyllis Costello www.tylerpark.org March 2016, page 5

Mark your calendar and plan to attend:

TPNA in St. Pat’s Parade
Saturday. March 12th meeting at 1:30

TPNA Fund Raiser at Impellizzeri’s on Bardstown Rd.
Monday, March 14th from 6 to 11 pm

Tyler Park Clean-Up
Saturday, March 19th from 10 am - noon

TPNA Easter Egg Hunt
Saturday, March 26th at noon

Candidate’s Forum
Sunday, March 17th--place and time to be determined

Shakespeare in Tyler Park--Romeo and Juliet
Saturday, April 30th at 6 pm

TPNA Garden Tour
Saturday, June 11th 9:30-3:30

Garden Tour After Party at 6 pm

TPNA Meetings, 4th Thursdays, 7-9 pm
Highlands-Shelby Park Library in the Mid City Mall l

Keep up-to-date with your neighborhood!
Check out www.tylerpark.org regularly!
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Thanks to Renewing Members
for Making this a Great Quarter

TPNA has a total of 366 individual/family members up from 362 last 
quarter and an overall total of 391 members including 25 business 
members.  We have lost 4 individual/family members since the 
Winter Newsletter even though fortunately, we gained 8 new 
members this quarter.  Of the 25 unanswered postcards sent for 
January 2016, only 7 have not been answered.  For this year, 
postcards have been sent out for February, March, April and May for 
a total of 158 postcards of which 73 have been answered.
Counting deposits from membership dues in January at $981 and 
$874 in February for a total of $1855, we have sufficient funds to 
pay for the next three newsletters for the remainder of the year using 
$574 as a base.  We had enough money to pay for the Winter 
Newsletter at $573.96 from the October through December 2015 
deposits of $1082.
8 new individual/family members joined:  Angela & Frank Jones, 
Michael W. Murphy, Leslie & Gregg Fowler, Deb Whistler & Larry 
Thornton, Anne & Richard Austin, Shawn & Stephanie Reilly, 
Margaret Lawrence & Mike Suttles, and Donna & Glenn McCoy. 
89 individual/family members renewed:  Jim & Randi Grissom, 
Teresa Hall Redden & Bill Redden, Nancy Seymour Billington, 
Brian Caudill, Amber Dale Cann, Emmett Ratterman, Jr., William & 
Mary Stark, Keller & Therese Riede, Bill & Barbara Juckett, Brian 
& Kathleen Chandler, Sara Rose, David & Katie Krebs, Susan Blair, 
John Wilkerson, Kathleen Crawford & Cindi Ramm, Scott & Mary 
Pat Nimon, Lina Woolsey, Joseph & Selena Ballantine, David & 
Julie Doll, Andrea McElderry, Michael C. Wortham, Sarah Lynn 
Cunningham, Rob Bultman & Monica Farhat, Ray Brundige, Alice 
Boyer, Steve & Glenda Watkins, Charles & Martha Corrigan, Alice 
Vardiman, Jud & Patricia Gibbs, Ann Finney, Robert & Sally 
Hattemer, Marie Dever, Angie Moore & Michael Schnuerle with 
Vivian & Clinton, Stan and Rose Ann Esterle, Janet Dakan, Susan 
Coomes, Michael Hanks & Larry Miller, Ms. Nancy C. Brown, Jack 
Jeziorski & Jessica White, Payton & Mary Ritchie, Kef & Molly J. 
Hollenbach, Tom & Phyllis Owen, Linda George & John McGeeney,  
Michael & Nancy Breitenstein, Kathleen O’Hearn-O’Bryan, 
Marcelle Gianelloni & C.J. Pressma, Ophelia Lockhart & Steve 
Helm, JoAnn & Rudy Mosier, Sherry Schmidt, Ann Pittenger, Tanya 
& Brett BeGole, Michael Kuharich, Brandon Coan & Summer 
Auerbach, Tracy & John Fischer, Dr. Michael Howell & David 
Ralston, Joseph & Kathleen Kremer, Bob Nestmann, Mary Ann & 
Kenneth Hyland-Murr, Florence & Lary Saltzman, Kristin Munro-
Leighton & Nick Braden, Pam & John Phelps, Greg Zahradnik & 
Rebecca Dail, Jim & Debbie Wayne, Elizabeth Paterson, Hope 
Zoeller & Joe DeSensi, Herbert Zimmerman, Ken Baker, Jennifer 
Gebhart & Jason Cooper, Lisa Hite & Jeremy Levine, Jennifer Adam 
& Jason Thompson, Alex & Caitlin Brey, Jean Hemesath, Cindy 
Read & Chip Nold, Phyllis Costello, Ruth Miller Bennett, Joan & 
Tom Dubay, Christian Altman & Enrique Zuniga, Jo Shipley, Karen 
Ryan Harris, Luckett Davidson & Stephen Woodring, Susan Bentley 
& Kim Jonason, Susan & Bob Bibelhauser, Ralph Dunlop & Frances 
Morton, John D. Reilly, Jr., Cory Nett, Jim & Margaret Gerstle, 
Gemma Shipp, Karen W. Phillips and Jessica & Mac Thompson. 
There were no new businesses added to TPNA this quarter.  Keith’s 
Hardware (Pamela Martin), VCA Fairleigh Animal Hospital, The 
Back Door (John Dant), Gabor S. Vargo, DMD, PSC, Sandy Metts / 
Mid – City Mall and Michael Breitenstein, realtor with Eline Realty 
Company were the 6 renewing businesses this quarter.  Recurring 
business members were:  Highlands Tap Grill Room, Dragons Kings 
Daughter, Highland Coffee Company, Arts & Craft Dental, El 
Camino, The Jewel Box, Kizito, Inc., Philip W. Barber, DMD, PSC, 
Highland Morning (Bruce/Susan Coe), Edenside Gallery (Nancy 
Peterson), Lou Federation of Musicians 11-637, Barret Liquors, Rick 
Hill, owner of Hill Brooke DesignScapes, St. James Catholic 

Church, Heine Brothers’ Coffee, Louisville Jazz Society, Sakaria / 
Bazo’s Fresh Mexican Grill, Almy Law Office and Charles Williams 
Design.
A total of $126 was contributed above the cost of renewal dues to be 
used as needed especially for the mailing of postcards by the 
following:  Brian & Kathleen Chandler, Kathleen Crawford & Cindi 
Ramm, Alice Vardiman, Janet Dakan, Kef & Molly J. Hollenbach, 
Michael & Nancy Breitenstein, Karen Ryan Harris, Ken Baker and 
Jennifer Adam & Jason Thompson. 
Ten donations for a total of $645 were made to The Tyler Park Fund 
in January and February by the following:  Keller & Therese Riede, 
Robert & Sally Hattemer, Janet Dakan, Marcelle Gianelloni & C.J. 
Pressma, Ophelia Lockhart & Steve Helm, Anne & Richard Austin, 
Rose Mary & Lawrence Toebbe, Karen Ryan Harris, Susan Bentley 
& Kim Jonason and Donna & Glenn McCoy.
Thanks for all you are doing for Tyler Park Neighborhood 
Association.
--Janet Dakan, Membership Committee Chair & Board Member 
(Secretary)   

Highlands-Shelby Park 
Library Renovation

More renovation in the Mid-City Mall! The Highlands-Shelby Park 
Library will be closed for renovation in April and May. While our 
neighborhood branch is closed, please take advantage of one of the 
other branch libraries. We look forward to having you back again in 
our freshly renovated Highlands-Shelby Park Library in June. -- 
Ruth Ellen Flint, Reference Librarian, Highlands-Shelby Park 
Branch

The Library – at the crossroads of knowledge and know-how. Visit 
www.LFPL.org to learn more.

TPNA is on FaceBook and the Internet!
https://www.facebook.com/

TylerParkNeighborhoodAssociation
http://www.tylerpark.org/
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Tyler Park
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Louisville KY 40204
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Name:___________________________________
Address:_________________________________
Apt. #:_____________ Zip:___________________
Home Phone_______________________________
Cell Phone_____________________________
E-mail:__________________________________
Let us know about new or changed emails for our eblast alerts.

I/we would like to work on the following:
Park Master Plan______
Wine Tasting_____
Garden Tour_____
Membership______
Zoning and Enforcement______
Park Cleanup______
Board of Directors______
Newsletter Ad Manager_______
Tyler Park Green Initiative
Tree Conservation_________

READ YOUR MAILING LABEL!!!!
YOU ARE NOT A MEMBER:  1)  There is no date appearing next to your name: or  2)  
The membership date that appears next to your name is 00-00. TPNA needs your 
financial support for our activities including the publication and mailing of the 
newsletter so please join now.  Submit this form and your check to the above address.
YOU ARE A MEMBER:  1)  Your first & last name appears on the label followed by a 
date (month and year).  The date is your renewal date or when your membership is 
due.  Since mailing costs have increase, TPNA no longer sends acknowledgement 
thank you cards for membership dues.  If you must have one, please contact Janet 
Dakan at the number below or write a note to the address above.
If the information on your label is wrong, please print the correct information on 
this form & mail it back to the address listed above so that I can correct your 
information for the next newsletter.  Thanks for your support and help. 

--Janet Dakan, Membership Committee Chair  (502) 727-6856

Join Your Neighborhood Association

P l e a s e  s u p p o r t  a l l  o f  T P N A ’ s  a d v e r t i s e r s

Memberships
Individual and Family dues $12 per year
Business dues   $25 per year

Donate to The Tyler Park Fund
Please write separate checks for donations and dues.

Dues should be written to TPNA, Inc.
Donations to The Tyler Park Fund

Mail check/s and form to:
TPNA, PO Box 4452, Louisville KY 40204

TPNA
For convenience, you may pay for two years if you’d like-$24/$50.

TPNA Meetings
4th Thursdays of each month, 7-9 P.M.

Library in the Mid City Mall

TPNA Garden Tour
Saturday, June 11th 9:30-3:30

Garden After Party at 6 pm

Tyler Park Neighborhood Assn.
Easter Egg Hunt

Saturday, March 26th at noon

Romeo and Juliet
in Tyler Park

Saturday, April 30th at 6 pm


